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September 26, 2006
Catherine Witherspoon

Executive Officer

California Air Resources Board

1001 "I" Street
P.O. Box 2815

Sacramento, CA  95812 

Dear Ms. Witherspoon:
COMMENTS ON THE PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO THE
hEXAVALENT CHROMIUM AIRBORNE TOXIC CONTROL MEASURE FOR PLATING AND CHROMIC ACID ANODIZING OPERATIONS
The San Diego County Air Pollution Control District (District) appreciates the opportunity to comment on the proposed amendments to the Hexavalent Chromium Airborne Toxic Control Measure (ATCM) for Plating and Chromic Acid Anodizing Operations.  This regulation provides important environmental benefits by further controlling emissions of highly toxic hexavalent chromium, a known carcinogen.  The District supports the work the Air Resources Board (ARB) staff has done to develop this regulation and is providing the following comment, in addition to comments submitted on September 26, 2006, to help improve the proposed ATCM:
Alternative Compliance Method
The District supports ARB’s promulgation of an alternative compliance method as established in Section 93102.4 (b)(3), but requests that the reference to the California Health and Safety Code (H&SC) Section 39666(f) be removed.  Referencing H&SC Section 39666(f) implies that ARB is establishing requirements for any alternative method that a district might approve pursuant to Section 39666(f).  ARB should not limit the Districts’ independent authority to approve an alternative method under that section.  

The District would also like to note that this alternative compliance option will require analysis on a site-specific basis and does not offer a streamlined alternative compliance option process for small facilities.  The time and cost associated with demonstrating an alternative compliance method means this option may not be feasible for small chrome plating or anodizing facilities even if they do not pose a significant health risk.
If you have any questions concerning these comments, please contact me at (858) 586-2715 or Steven Moore at (858) 586-2750.

THOMAS R. WEEKS, Chief, Engineering Division
Air Pollution Control District

TRW:SM:CB:ls






[image: image2.wmf] 

_1154775066.doc
[image: image1.png]D g
D

AIR POLLUTION CONTROL DISTRICT

COUNTY OF SAN DIEGO








